## MINUTES OF THE SEPULVEDA BASIN WILDLIFE CONSORTIUM JUNE 28, 1994

The meeting was held at the valley office of the Dept. of Rec. and Parks, from 6:15 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. In attendance were Glenn Bailey, Fred Heath, Melanie Ingalls, Peter Ireland, Muriel Kotin, Jill Swift, Rosemarie White and Sandy Wohlgemuth.

Minutes of the meeting on 5/24/94 were approved as submitted.

Melanie Ingalls reported that the Sepulveda Basin Education Program was nominated for a Los Angeles Magazine award and featured in this month's issue.

She submitted a proposal to continue the education program for the 1994-95 school year. **Moved, seconded and passed** to accept the proposal as submitted. In summary, the proposal will provide 30 visits to Sepulveda Basin by 60 classrooms, teachers' workshops, materials, *Audubon Adventures*, and materials for a total cost of \$25,588.

It was suggested to Melanie that a presentation on the education program be made to the Recreation and Parks Commission and that she also ask the commission to consider future funding sources to continue the project. It was also suggested that members of the consortium attend that meeting of the commission and that members of the consortium be invited to the teachers' workshops that are part of the education program.

It was agreed that <u>Sandy Wohlgemuth</u> call Recreation and Parks before our meetings to remind them to please let us in at 6:00 p.m. (The reason tonight's meeting began 15 minutes late is that nobody let us members in until then.)



<u>Muriel Kotin</u> is to make a database of the names and telephone numbers of current consortium members.

A copy of plans for Hummingbird Hill as proposed by Steve Hartman was submitted.

We will meet at 6:00 p.m. next month on July 26th.

Submitted by

Muriel S. Kotin

The Milet